
Dear 
I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 

County Council. Firstly, I apologise for the delay in replying to you and hope that it has not caused 
any inconvenience. I have the following information. 

 

Please provide the latest accident record at the Oldcotes traffic signal junction. 
We hold records of the reported injury accidents at the junction. That is to say, accidents which the 

Police attended or had reported to them which involved injury to one or more people. 
The latest data available is up to 30.11.19; there were 3 injury accidents in 2019 up to that point. 

The most recent injury accident in our records occurred in June 2019.  
 

It is sometimes the case that major junction layout alterations exhibit an initial 'spike' in accidents as 

people get used to the changes. However, the signals design is a relatively commonplace crossroads 
arrangement seen at numerous similar locations elsewhere, so we are continuing to monitor the 

situation. 
 

If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 

number above in any future communications.  
 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 

Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk.  
 

Yours sincerely 

 
John Allison 

Information Officer 
Chief Executive’s Department 

Nottinghamshire County Council 

County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP 
Telephone: 0115 977 2788  
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